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Clinton Christian Academy Board Notes 
April 15, 2021 

The CCA Board of Directors met in the CCA Art Room for their regular monthly business meeting on Monday, April 12.  
The meeting began with the Opening Prayer given by David Stevens . Keith Carmichael gave this month’s devotion with the 
focus of this presentation related to CCA’s focus upon the importance of “prayer”.  Scripture from Matthew 18:3 was included 
in the devotion.  Prayer requests were shared. The minutes from March 8 and March 25 were approved.  The financial reports 
and bills from the month of  March were reviewed and approved. 

• Current enrollment for next year was 
shared with the board.  Projections for 
enrollment are currently at 141 students 
in grades K4-12. 

 
• Mrs. Ritchie reported that Grandparent’s 

Tea and the Book Fair (March 22-26) 
were very successful with around 185 
grandparents visiting grades K4-6.  Each 
class presented a special program in the 
cafeteria, followed by refreshments and a 
visit to the Book Fair in the CCA gym.  
Total book sales were $4000 with around 
$2500 of that amount coming back to the 
school for the purchase of scholastic 
books for our library.  Thanks to Jenny 
Bradley and all of her helpers for another 
great book fair! 
 

• Special thanks to Logan’s Heating & 
Air/Lennox’s sponsorship of some 
playground improvements in the amount 
of $4000.  These improvements will be 
made this summer—so stay tuned for 
more details coming soon! 

 
• Mrs. Ritchie gave an update regarding 

open positions for the 2021-22 school 
year: Upper School Principal; HS Band 
(Mr. Helmig will not be returning); Part-
time office position; and para positions 
(number needed to be determined as 
enrollment/schedules are finalized). 

 

BOARD ACTION IN APRIL 
The Board approved moving Mrs. Shauna Townsend to a full-time 
teaching position.  Mrs. Townsend will be teaching elementary vocal 
music, band, publications, computers, library, and speech for 7th and 
8th grades next year.   

 
 

Board Approves Academic Lettering Award for HS 
Students 

Students in grades 9-12 will have the opportunity beginning this school 
year to earn academic recognition with the program guidelines approved 
at this month’s Board meeting.  Students must meet or exceed the 
following criterion for this new award: 

 
1.  Students must be enrolled full-time at CCA for two full 

semesters. 
2. Students must maintain a cumulative GPA of 3.25 or better with 

no semester grade below a C- no matter the GPA; or a student 
may receive an academic letter with a year-end GPA of 3.5 or 
better. 

3. Students must have 10 documented hours of community service. 
 
The first time a student “letters” he/she will receive a letter with a lamp 
of learning insignia and a bar.  A bar will be awarded for each 
subsequent year for which the student meets eligibility criterion.  Letters 
and bars will be awarded at the end of the year awards assembly. 
 
For the 2021-22 school year the 10 hours of community service will be 
waived and only GPA criterion will be used for this award.  All criterion 
listed above will be in effect beginning with the 2021-22 school year. 


